
CPC meeting reviews documents on
inspection work

A meeting of the Political Bureau of the Communist Party of China (CPC)
Central Committee was held on Friday to review two documents regarding the
Party’s inspection work.

Xi Jinping, general secretary of the CPC Central Committee, presided over the
meeting.

The two documents consist of a decision to amend the Party’s regulation on
inspection work and a special report on the inspection of the Party’s
ideology-related organizations, according to a statement issued after the
meeting.

Participants of the meeting agreed that the Party’s inspection work should be
further upheld and deepened.

Noting that the inspection work has been regarded as a major measure in
comprehensively and strictly governing the Party, the statement said such
work would provide solutions to both the symptoms and the root cause of the
problems.

The statement said that the amendment to the inspection work regulation
includes the latest innovative practices in inspection work, and makes clear
stipulations on the inspection of central authorities and city and county-
level governments. It also stipulates that inspection should cover all fields
in an administrative term.

Such provisions are expected to guarantee the deepening of inspections, it
said.

The statement called on Party committees at all levels to study and implement
the regulation and promote awareness about the regulation.

It also urged leading officials to understand the spirit of the regulation,
put themselves under supervision and take the lead in observing the Party’s
rules.

Ideology is very important work of the Party, the meeting noted, adding that
publicity, culture and news organizations have undergone a thorough political
“health examination” via inspections of these agencies.

The inspections have strengthened the Party’s leadership over ideological
work and promoted strict governance of the Party in the field, said the
statement.

It stressed that CPC members and officials at all levels should staunchly
safeguard the authority and the centralized, unified leadership of the CPC
Central Committee with Comrade Xi Jinping as the core.
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Officials are urged to have confidence in the path, theory, system and
culture of socialism with Chinese characteristics, and grasp the correct
direction of politics, values and public opinion.

Efforts are needed to improve mainstream ideology’s transmissibility,
guidance, influence and credibility, and to create a good environment for the
upcoming 19th CPC National Congress, according to the statement.


